ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp (Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers) Mobile no. 079 6430 2577 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org Tel: 01629 640241

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 11th November 2018

11 Con Commonsg Camaa // == 110 Compon = 0=0								
Saturday	10 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	M & J Dunne RIP (P G)	32 nd Sunday			
Sunday	11^{th}	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time			
Monday	12 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	No Service	St. Josaphat			
Tuesday	13 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Communion Service	Feria			
Wednesday	14 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	No Service	Feria			
Thursday	15 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	Deacon John RIP (E H)	St. Albert the Great			
Friday	16 th	11.00 a.m.	Adoration	Shimwell Family (N Fr)	St. Margaret of Scotland			
		11.30 a.m.	Hassop					
Saturday	17 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Parishioners	33 rd Sunday			
Sunday	18 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	November Ints. (A M L)	of Ordinary Time			

Ministries	nistries Readers		Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	P. Greenhalgh, H. Hoare	P. Greenhalgh, H. Hoare K. Benson		R. Wilson
Hassop 10 a.m.	M. Hopkinson, A. Lancashire	C. and A. Allsop	C. and T. Kilbride	L. Brooks
Counters	11 th N	lov.: TMM 18 th Nov.	: CABG	

"You are God's building. Everyone doing the building must work carefully. Didn't you realise that you were God's temple and that the Spirit of God was living among you? The temple of God is sacred; and you are that temple." [I Cor. 3: 9-17]

This weekend We Remember ... The Act of Homage at **Next Saturday evening** Thomas will be Confirmed in the end of both Masses.

This Sunday the children go to parish rooms with the Catechists after the opening hymn and return at Offertory. 100 Club and Fair Trade table during refreshments after Mass in parish rooms. Please support your parish events.

Diary of the month:

13th SVP meets after morning service; *Bakewell Churches* Together meeting, Friends Meeting House 2pm - a followup to our March meeting. Vicky plus choir members have kindly stepped forward to represent the parish. Polly represented us last Tuesday evening – thank you, Polly.

14th Hassop parish meeting at 7.30 pm (Fr Hugh)

15th Deanery meeting in Clay Cross

17th Christmas Fair in Hassop parish rooms – like last year. **25**th is the feast of the Christ the King – it is National Youth Sunday and, for us, the last Sunday of month Mass. We didn't do very well last time round due to the absence of Sarah and her back-up team. Please **reply** to the emails you receive as parents of our young people.

30th Information day concerning the Catholic Multi Academy Trust under the guidance of Joe Hopkins, the Lead Lay Chaplain for the St Ralph Sherwin Trust. More info from Fr Hugh or on the notice boards.

From Bishop Patrick: "Thank you all in All Saints Hassop and English Martyrs Bakewell for a most enjoyable weekend. I felt welcomed. My thanks to servers, musicians, catechists, for their work with the Confirmation group, and to the Candidates themselves on their preparation and generous commitment to go forward in the Church. My thanks go to all who helped us to enjoy the social gatherings after both Masses. Finally, I wish to congratulate the parish on the ways in which you have celebrated your 200th Anniversary. The booklet, 'Temple in the Peaks' is very readable and most interesting. I note that this year is the 46th anniversary of the Spiritans coming to serve the parish community. I thank you for your welcome and hospitality. Bishop Patrick"

Bakewell church during Mass. Fr Hugh will celebrate the Sacrament as the Bishop's Delegate - it will be valid!

From Thursday's Social Committee meeting: Sadly we are disappointed with the frequently made appeals to help the Committee to prepare for the Christmas Fair. The response so far is not encouraging. The Fair is next Saturday and will finish on Sunday morning. A number have already very generously responded to Committee's appeals - thank you so much for your kind and generous gesture. This is the *last week* before the Fair and we would like to ask you to donate one reasonably good item for the Fair. Our parish social events are meant to bring the community together as well as to keep our parish finances stable. If you have some ideas about what social events you would like to see in the parish, please let us know or, if you would like to join the Committee, please let Sharon know. Two new members have joined recently thank you for stepping forward!

Advance notice: the Advent Reconciliation Service takes place on <u>Saturday</u> <u>15th December at 11.00am</u> in Hassop. Visiting priests have already signed up to come to help us with this Sacrament. Please make a note of it.

Anne Shimwell and the Family would like to thank all who joined with them on Thursday afternoon for Ted's funeral service. It was a beautiful celebration and our parish community was well represented.

This weekend we join the family of John & Jill who have suffered the loss of a dear family member this past week. We assure them and their family members of our prayers and deep, deep sympathy at this sad time for them all.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes, Mary Howlings and two parishioners taken to hospital in recent days.

Anniversaries: - We pray this week especially for Peter Short, Frances Walsh, Dorothy Dale, John Hodgkinson and Jack & Peggy Lowes. May their souls rest in peace